
    
  

  

   

  

  

 

Dear   
 
Freedom of Information request  

 
Thank you for your email dated 29 November 2019, which was received by the Greater 
London Authority on 29 November 2020.  
 
Our response to your request is as follows: 
 
Q1. The final cost of the Isle of Dogs & South Poplar Opportunity Area Planning 

Framework process i.e. what did it cost to produce the final OAPF i.e. the 
documents attached to this link 

 
A1. It is not possible to provide a figure for internal costs, as the GLA Growth 

Strategies and Urban Design team don’t record their time on specific projects.  
 
However, the following costs were incurred by use of external consultants:  
 
i. Dedicated urban design support to produce the Isle of Dogs Opportunity 

Area Planning Framework 2015-2016 
 

Total cost: £50,000 
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ii. Peter Brett Associates were commissioned to produce an Integrated 
Impact Assessment (IIA) including:   

• Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) 

• Sustainability Appraisal (SA) 

• Habitats Regulations Assessment (HRA)  

• Health Impact Assessment (HIA)  

• Equalities Impact Assessment (EqIA)  

• Community Safety Impact Assessment (CSIA) 
 

Total cost: - £20,956 
 
iii. Peter Brett Associates were commissioned to produce Development 

Infrastructure Funding (DIF) Study (2016)  
 

Total Cost: £133,168 
 

Q.2 I believe some costs were also incurred by TfL, do I need to FOI those separately? 
 
A.2 Yes. A separate Freedom of Information request would be required to obtain 

TfL costs as regulations consider the GLA and TfL as separate organisations. 
 
Q.3 Can you also confirm monies received from Canary Wharf Group and One 

Housing Group who helped fund this? 

 
A.3  

• Canary Wharf Group contributed £50,000 towards the production of the Isle of 
Dogs OAPF in 2015.  

• One Housing Group contributed £25,000 towards the production of the Isle of 
Dogs OAPF in 2015. 

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, ensuring 
that you quote the reference at the top of this letter.    
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 

  
Team Leader, Growth Strategies and Urban Design  
GLA Planning  
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using 
the complaints procedure, available at: https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-
and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information  
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